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Approved -------

RECOMMENDATION 

Disapproved _____ _ 

Amend Personnel Resolution No. 10525 effective immediately as follows: 

Section 1 H - Other Special Funded Positions 

Classification/Location/Funding 

Withdrawn ----

Code 
3865 Electrician Supervisor - Planning, Maintenance & Construction Branch -

Measure A and Proposition 68 

SUMMARY 

The Department of Recreation and Parks (RAP) is applying for state (Proposition 68) and Los 
Angeles County (Measure A) grants in order to fund a variety of capital improvement projects in 
its park system. Projects - such as LED lighting for sports fields and gymnasiums, upgrading 
electrical systems for HVAC, etc. - will require an Electrician Supervisor, Code 3865, to 
evaluate lighting and other electrical requirements, calculate estimates for electrical installations 
or alterations, and direct and monitor electrical work for the many projects anticipated to be 
funded by these grants. RAP management has, therefore, requested this position be 
established in special funded authority for up to three (3) years. 

Should the Board of Recreation and Park Commissioners approve this request, Human 
Resources Division staff will request the position be exempted from civil service pursuant to 
Charter§ 1001(d)(4). 

This report has been reviewed by the Office of the City Administrative Officer. 
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FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT 

The top annual salary of an Electrician Supervisor is currently One Hundred Four Thousand, 
One Hundred Twenty-Three Dollars and Thirty-Four Cents ($104,123.34).  Approval of this 
Board Report will not have a fiscal impact on RAP’s General Fund inasmuch as the direct cost 
of this position will be paid for from the indicated special funding sources. 

This Report was prepared by Harold T. Fujita, Director, Human Resources Division. 


